
Good Morning!
Happy Memorial Day to you all!
On this Memorial Day, we gather to honor and remember the brave citizens who have given their lives in service to our nation. Their sacrifices have safeguarded our freedom and shaped the very essence of our country. We owe them our deepest gratitude and respect.
It is not that long ago that US soldiers stormed the beaches of Normandy to fight fascism, discrimination, and antisemitism across Europe, Russia, and beyond. As we reflect on their courage and sacrifice, we also acknowledge those fighting in the Middle East and Ukraine with the same goals. 
We also recognize the strong emotions that have surfaced in our own community regarding the war in the Middle East. Many have voiced their anger and frustration over the loss of life and the toll this horrific conflict has taken on families and communities both here and abroad. These feelings are a testament to the deep care and concern we all have for our world and for each other.
To those who have protested and spoken out, I want to say: we hear you, we hear you. Your voices are a crucial part of our Democracy. The right to protest and to question our leaders is one of the freedoms that our service members fought to protect. It is through these rights that we can strive for a better, more just society.
However, as we express our views and engage in dialogue, let’s do so with respect and a spirit of unity. Anger, while a natural response to injustice, must be channeled constructively and not directed at our neighbors who feel differently than we do. The words we use when we protest must be delivered thoughtfully so as to let others know how we feel without deliberately hurting those who are listening. 
We need to get to a place where we can listen to each other and not attack each other. It is through meaningful dialogue and action that we can bring about positive change that honors the sacrifices of those we remember today. 
As we think about the wars in the Middle East and in Ukraine, let’s remember those families, both there and here in Maplewood, who are themselves sacrificing as their loved ones get sent into war and who are consumed with worry that they will never see them again. We need to keep them in our thoughts as we express our free speech and show compassion for them and what they are going through. 
So, today, as we lay wreaths and salute the flag, let’s also pledge to work towards reconciliation and peace so the sacrifices of our soldiers are not for naught. Let us reach out to those with differing views and seek common ground. Let’s educate ourselves and our children about the true costs of war, so that we may pursue diplomacy and peace with greater diligence. 
Let’s commit ourselves to working towards a future where the sacrifices of our soldiers lead to lasting peace and the retention of our Democracy, which is at risk again here at home. As we honor our fallen heroes, let’s also support our veterans and their families, ensuring they receive the care and respect they deserve.
So as we celebrate this Memorial Day with friends and family, I ask you as your Mayor to take a moment during your day or at your barbecue to pause and thank those who gave their lives so we could have what we have as Americans today. Let’s reflect on the sacrifices made by our service members and let their bravery inspire us to be better citizens, more compassionate neighbors, and relentless advocates for a more just and peaceful world.
May their memories be a blessing, and may their legacy guide us towards a brighter future.
Thank you, and God bless America.

